For Your Diaries : 2017

30 October, Healing Service
There will be a Healing Service conducted by Fr John Rea sm at St Anne’s
Church, Newtown beginning at 7.30pm. Everyone is welcome.

31 October, Vespers

Anglican Archbishop David Moxon is returning home to New Zealand after 5
years ovetseas. Cardinal John Dew and Anglican Archbishop Philip Richardson
invite you to attend Vespers at 6pm at the Cathedral of the Sacred Heart, Hill St.

1 November, Vespers for the Feast of All Saints
In memoty of Leo Buchanan, 7.30pm at St Mary of the Angels.

2 November, SMAYAC’s Adoration
Come and join us for an hour of prayer and reflection at adoration at 6pm at St
Mary of the Angels. Afterwards, we'll go somewhere for dinner.

3-5 November, Rachel’s Vineyard Retreat

A retreat weekend for those whose lives have been touched by abortion. All
enquities ate strictly confidential. Contact Wendy Hill, rvnzretreats@gmail.com,
027 2549222 or visit www.rachelsvineyard.org.nz

4 Novembet, Christian Brothers Christmas Dinner

The Christian Brother Past Pupils Association are holding their annual Christmas
Dinner at St’s Peter and Paul’s Church Hall in Johnsonville from 7pm. All past
pupils, families and friends are welcome. Contact Kevin McCormack on 478
6792.

11-12 November, Engaged Encounter

Engaged Encounter is a weekend experience for couples intending to be married.

Presbytery, 301 Karori Road, Karori.

12 November, Polish Organ Concert

Concert Organist Witold Zalewski from Poland takes us on a dazzling sound
journey through the wotld of organ music to mark the 99th anniversary of
Poland’s Independence. 6pm in the St Mary of the Angels Church.

13-17 November, ‘Companions on the Journey’
A Non-Residential Guided Retreat held at Pa Maria Marist Spirituality Centre, 78

Hobson Street, Thorndon. From 9.30am-4.00pm each day, $200. Places available.

Contact Fr Brian Cummings SM on 04 212 4691, 021 703 580 or email
bgcummings@xtra.co.nz

18 November, Polish Christmas Fair
3pm to 9pm, The Polish house, 257 Riddiford Street, Newtown.

13-21 January 2018, Life Teen Summer Camp Aotearoa

Are you 18+ and looking for your next faith-related adventurer Life Teen
Summer Camp is currently looking for Summer Missionaries for their upcoming
camp! For information visit https://lifeteen.nz/mission or email
lifeteensummercampnz@gmail.com

P I e ro m a Books * DVD’s * Statues * Gifts
Rosaries * Missals * Bibles * Music
\i - Teaching * Baptism * Confirmation

First Holy Communion
Chrlstlan Suppl |es Bible Study * Advent & Christmas

Specialists In Catholic Product www.christiansupplies.co.nz
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Wellington City

Open 7 days 7am - 11pm
279 Wakefield Street. Ph 04 384 8054
www.newworld.co.nz/wellingtoncity
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Locally Owned Funeral Directors
Carnng Iin our Community

Is dealing with a
Locally Owned
Funeral Director
important to you?

Harbour C]t)
" FUNERAL HOME
\“

Wellington
56 Onepu Road, Kilbirnie

Telephone 387-8301

Email: harbour@funeral-link.co.nz
www.harbourcityfunerals.co.nz

A LEGAcY ofF FAITH

T

Remembering St Mary of the
Angels in your will provides
an ideal opportunity to make
a statement of your faith and
to give resources that will
support your Church for years to
come.

Please contact the Parish
Office for further details.
Phone (04) 473 8074.

Quality Te Aro Offices

5-7 Vivian Street, Wellington

Great location close to Cafe district
Busy arterial road
Air conditioned
Car parking available

Office suites available at an atfordable
price. Semi-serviced suites (approx
18sqm) that are fully furnished. There
is also a company floor area (approx
200sqm) with 5x partitioned offices.
Board room and Meeting room.
Shared kitchen and shower facilities.
Car parking available in the building at
an additional rate.

This is a must see for new businesses
on a budget. Earthquake Engineering
Evaluation IEP Report NBS 80%.

Contact by e-mail for further
information:
mariabaldock @ gmail.com
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Church and Presbytery:

17 Boulcott Street,
Wellington Central
Telephone: 473/8074
Pdm.h m,bsflle WWW. smoa or

'.._

Parish Priest
Fr Barry Scannell SM
smoapp@xira.co.nz

Assistant Priests

Fr Kevin Conroy SM
Fr Joe Savesi SM
Pastoral Worker

Sr Frances Gibbs CSB

Director of Music
Robert Oliver
robert.oliver@paradise.net.nz

Parish Accountant
Jeanette Temelo
smoamanager@xirg.co.nz

Parish Office
smoaoffice@xtra.co.nz
MASSES
Sunday
Monday to
Friday
Saturday

7am, 9am, 11am, 5pm
7:30am, 12:05pm,

& 5:15pm

llam

EACH MONTH

4th Saturday 11lam Mass with
Sacrament of Anointing

ADORATION

Monday to  6:45am-7:30am
Friday

Friday 1lam-noon
RECONCILIATION

Monday to  11:30am-noon

Thursday 12:30pm-1:00pm
4:30pin-5:00pm

Friday 11:00am-noon
12:30pm-1:00pm
4:30pm-5:00pm

Saturday 10:30am-11:00am

4:00pm-5:00pim

- St Mary of the Angels is a diverse community which seeks to praise and thank
place of calm and beauty and strives to be Christ alive.in Central Wellington
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29 October 2017, 30th Sunday in Ordinary Time
Vespers for the Feast of All Saints

We will celebrate Vespers for the Feast of All Saints this Wednesday at 7.30pm
in the Church. The Choit follows the form of modem liturgy with the set
Gtegotian hymn, the two psalms and Canticle sung in Latin to the traditional
tones and a setting of ‘Magnificat’ by Palestrina. Following the liturgy the choir
sings some of the liturgical music wtitten for this particular feast and will share
some other pieces from their repertoire.

This year the Vespers will honour Leo Buchanan who passed away on 11
Octobet. Leo had a particular love for the music of the traditional liturgy and the
Choir will especially sing Vivaldi’s Gloria which Leo loved so much. One of the
choir memberts, Vincent Brzozowski, a petformance student at the NZ School
of Music will play the trumpet.

Feast of All Saints and All Souls

The Mass times for these two Feast days on Wednesday and Thursday this week
are: 7.30am, 12.05pm and 5.15pm.

Please come and pray for those who have gone before us marked with the sign
of faith.

Organ Concert Sunday 12 November at 6pm

Concert Otganist Witold Zalewski from Poland take us on a dazzling sound
journiey through the world of organ music to mark the 99t anniversary of
Poland’s independence.

Born in Krakow, Zalewski is organist of the Krakow’s Wawel Royal Cathedral,
which was very close to the heart of the late Pope St John Paul II. It was in this
Cathedral that Karol Wojtyla received his episcopal consecration as Bishop on
28 September 1958, and later as Cardinal on 9 July 1967. Cardinal Wojtyla
preached at St Mary of the Angels Church during his visit to Wellington in 1973.

Opening the Otgan Concert will be a special launch of a limited publication of
excetpts of Karol Wojtyla’s poem “Thinking my Country’ into Te Reo Maori and
English.

Father Barry Scannell sm
Parish Priest



This Week’s Readings

First Reading Exodus 22:20-26
If you are harsh with the widow or the orphan, my anger will rage
against you.

Second Reading 1Thess 1:5-10
You turned away from the idols to serve God and await his Son.
Gospel Reading Matthew 22:34-40

You shall love the Lord your God and your neighbour as yourself.
Next Week’s Readings

First Reading Malachi 1:14-2:2, 8-10
Psalm 130

Second Reading 1Thess 2:7-9,13
Gospel Reading Matthew 23:1-12

Last Sunday’s Collection
Total: $5,350

Columban Calendars

2018 Columban Calendars
are now available for

purchase from the Parish
Office for $12 each.

All proceeds go toward
supporting St Columbans Mis-
sion Society.

Healing Service
There will be a Healing Service conducted by Fr John
Rea sm at St Anne’s Church, Newtown on Monday 30
October beginning at 7.30pm. Everyone is welcome.
Please bring those who need Jesus” healing and invite
others to come.

Mass has been offered for:

Responsorial Psalm 17
R. Ilove you, Lotd, my strength.

I love you, Lord, my strength.
my rock, my fortress, my saviour. R

My God is the rock where I take refuge;
my shield, my mighty help, my stronghold.
The Lord is worthy of all praise:

when I call I am saved from my foes. R.

Long life to the Lotrd, my rock!

Praised be the God who saves me.

He has given great victories to his king
and shown his love for his anointed. R.

forti-tudo me- a.
I will love thee, O Lord, my strength.

Di-li-gam te Domi-ne

‘Companions on the Journey’
A Non-Residential Guided Retreat held at Pa Maria
Marist Spirituality Centre, 78 Hobson Street, Thorndon.
November 13-17 from 9.30am-4.00pm each day, $200.
Places are still available. For further information and/or
to register please contact Fr Brian Cummings SM on 04
212 4691, 021 703 580 or email
bgcummings@xtra.co.nz

Wellington Polish Christmas Market
The very first Wellington Polish Christmas Market.
Come and soak up the atmosphere: Polish food,
Christmas supplies, unique gifts, decorations, visit Swigty
Mikotaj (St Nicholas) or help someone else have a better
Christmas and leave a gift under our charity tree.
Saturday 18 November from 3pm-9pm, Dom Polski,
257 Riddiford St, Newtown.

Recently Deceased: Fr John Berry, Brett Dodson, Leo Buchanan

Anniversaties:
Prayers for the Sick:

Monica McAuley, Stephen Reidy

Mary Anne Merrin, Mary Rose Keller, Geoff Sweet, Dianne Sweet, Margaret Such, Bryce
Toimata, Colleen Kennedy, Gil Lescher, Mary Crompton, Jenni Rowell, Teresa Jeong, Dt Peter
Brooke, Richard Wright, Losalia Leo, Patticia Smyth, John Foden, Imelda Reeve, Jan Tuinman,
John Mora, Maria Kim, Carol Aldridge, Maureen McDonald

Phlease remember these and any others in the Parish who are ill. If you know of anyone confined to their home or who needs a visit with
\  Holy Communion, please contact Sister Frances at the Parish Ofice.
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M Guinness

BUILDING CGOMNTRACTORS
9 Francis Place,

PO Box 9639, Wellington
Phone (04) 384 8455 Fax (04) 801 8455
Email: tm @ mcguinness.co.nz

Fﬂd{)fy a little ﬂck&;/@
Dukes Arcade - Great food. coffee, service
Office catering available
Phone 499 7769 - Mobile 0274 461 650

This newsletter is kindly sponsored by:
Michael Burrowes
of Burrowes and Company
Barristers and Solicitors
phone (04) 473 7733

BURROWES

and Company

Barristers and Solicitors

Final Chance to Speak Directly to Pope Francis
Before 2018 Synod

Next year will see a focus by the Catholic Chutch on young
people, their views, thoughts and dreams for their faith and
relationship with the Church. We had a wondetrful response
from youth in New Zealand with out own sutvey. As this
year draws to a close, Pope Francis is giving young people a
final opportunity to speak more directly to him, our Holy
Father. Read more on Synod 2018 and take up this final
chance before the Synod to be heard.

Visit and complete the Synod 2018 survey before 30
November 2017 by visiting:
http:/ /youth.synod2018.va/content/synod2018/en.html

Vespers

Anglican Archbishop David Moxon is retutning home to
New Zealand after 5 years in Rome. Archbishop David was
until June 2017, the Archbishop of Canterbury’s
Representative to the Holy See and the Director of the
Anglican Centre in Rome.

You are invited to welcome Archbishop David back to
New Zealand by joining with Cardinal John Dew and
Anglican Archbishop Philip Richardson at Vespers on
Tuesday 31 October at 6pm at the Cathedral of the Sacred
Heart, Hill St.

Engaged Encounter

A weekend expetience for couples intending to be martied.
The next weekend is 11-12 November. Registrations close
2 weeks before. St Teresa’s Presbytery, 301 Karori Road,
Wellington. For more details go to the website
www.ceewellington.org.nz, contact Kate & Simon Olsen
on 048016192 or email simonolsen@gmail.com

SMAYAC'’s Adoration

Come and join us for an hour of prayer and reflection at
adoration this Thursday, 2 November. It's at 6pm at St
Mary of the Angels. Afterwards, we'll go somewhere for
dinner.

Life Teen Summer Camp Aotearoa

Atre you 18+ and looking for your next faith-related
adventure? Life Teen Summer Camp is currently looking
for Summer Missionaries for their upcoming camp!
Camp will run from the 13th till the 21st of January 2018
in Otaki. Life Teen Summer Camp is a great way for
young people to engage in their Catholic faith (and serve
teenagers from all over New Zealand). For information
visit https://lifeteen.nz/mission or email
lifeteensummercampnz@gmail.com

Rachel’s Vineyard Retreat

A retreat weekend for those whose lives have been
touched by abortion will be held from 3-5 November. An
opportunity for healing to any woman or man who has
struggled with the emotional or spiritual pain of abortion.
All enquiries are strictly confidential. Contact Wendy Hill,
rvnzretreats@gmail.com, 0272549222 or visit
www.rachelsvineyard.org.nz

Christian Brothers Christmas Dinner

The Christian Brother Past Pupils Association are holding
their annual Christmas Dinner at St’s Peter and Paul’s
Church Hall in Johnsonville on Saturday 4 November
from 7pm. All past pupils, families and friends are
welcome. Contact Kevin McCormack on 478 6792.

Expressions of Interest - Director, National Liturgy Office

The New Zealand Catholic Bishops Confetence (NZCBC) is seeking applications for Ditector of the National Liturgy
Office. This is a unique, part-time role supporting liturgical practice within the Catholic Chutch in Aotearoa New
Zealand. In addition to a background in liturgical studies/ministty, the successful applicant will have excellent
interpersonal skills, strong administrative and managerial expetience. Familiarity with liturgical practice in New Zealand
would be an advantage. The role is 30 hours a week (negotiable) and while currently based in Auckland there is flexibility

on location of the role.

For enquiries or a job description contact James van Schie, Executive Officet, NZCBC — jvanschie@nzcbc.otrg.nz -

including a current CV and an outline of your motivation for the role.
Final date for acceptance of applications is Monday, 20 November 2017

ST MARY OF THE ANGELS EARTHQUAKE STRENGTHENING APPEAL

e Name:
1h il S i Address:
' ' Email:

My contribution will be made by:

;  T'would like to help preserve St Mary of the Angels Church

Tel:

Donations can be sent to:
Seismic Strengthening Fund

Bank Account Details:
02-0536-0003242-23

Direct Credit _ - . St Mary of the Angels Bank of New Zealand
Cheque PLEASE SPECIFY AMOUNT 17 gylcott St Lambton Quay
Cash $ Wellington 6011 Wellington

St Mary of the Angels is registered with the Charities Commission. All donations are tax deductible and a receipt issued.



